 New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
October 20, 2008
 
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Monday, October 20, 2008 at 2:35 pm in the school library.

 
Members present included: Stephanie Brown, Jackie Gibbons, Connie Goff, Joan Hill, Pancy Jones and Lana Mitchell.

Visitors present:  Lisa Ortiz and Tracy Ramsey  

Agenda---Mrs. Goff recognized the visitors present, reviewed the agenda, and shared with the council the visitors would like to present their item of interest first.  Council agreed to honor their request.

 
Minutes---The minutes of the September 12th meeting were reviewed.  Jackie Gibbons Goff made a motion to approve the minutes and Pancy Jones seconded it with a change in the section Curriculum Committee.  The last sentence should read, “Committee approved the request for a substitute for Mr. Duncan.”

  
Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the financial report and Joan Hill seconded it.
 

New Business (per request of guests)

Kindergarten Report Cards---Kindergarten Team would like to make changes in the report card sent home to the parents.   Stephanie Brown made a motion to approve the changes and Jackie Gibbons seconded it. 

Old Business

Climate Committee Request for an Ad Hoc Committee---The SBDM decided to table the need for an ad hoc committee due to not having a list of duties and responsibilities for which this committee is responsible.  (A list has been requested so that the council can determine whether this committee carries an excessive workload).  At present time, the committee should continue to address items of concern on the safety report. 

Veterans Day Activities---Ms. Goff shared the activities are planned.

On Demand Writing---SBDM Committee decided they would like a representative from this committee to answer questions regarding the use of open response/on demand methods.

New Business 

Scheduling Committee---Unless SBDM hears further from the scheduling committee we will assume that no changes to the schedule need to be made.
New Policy---Site Base Council would like to write a policy concerning classes being at caps.  

The policy will state:


New Highland Elementary School will follow KRS 157.360 Section 4 and adhere 
to all cap size recommendations made therein.  

This policy will be voted on at the next regular SBDM meeting. 

Safety Concern --- The committee discussed the issue of parents entering the building in the morning to walk their child to class.  The committee decided to ask parents and staff for their input.  It was also suggested to research to see how other schools are handling this situation. 

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 3:21 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Hill
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
